Audi of America, Inc.

February 2022

1nis notice applies to your vehicle: 2015 AUDI A8,

Subject: Extended Warranty Coverage for Turbocharger
Certain 2013-2017 Model Year Audi Vehicles

Dear Audi Owner:

This notice is sent in accordance with the United States Environmental Protection Agency and
the California Air Resources Board regulatory requirements.

Audi has determined that, in some vehicles, it is possible for the turbocharger to malfunction,
causing the Malfunction Indicator Lamp (MIL) on the instrument cluster to illuminate due to the
presence of specific fault codes caused by this component. While this condition causes no
impact to vehicle tailpipe emissions, the presence of a MIL-on condition may cause your vehicle
to fail an IM (smog) test.

Because of this, Audi is extending warranty coverage for the turbocharger in your vehicle (under
specific conditions) to 10 years or 120,000 miles, whichever occurs first, from the vehicle's
original in-service date.

Warranty Extension Coverage/Limitations

If the MIL in your vehicle comes on and stays on while your vehicle is within the time and
mileage limits of this warranty extension, at no cost to you, an authorized Audi dealer will
perform a diagnosis to determine if the light is on due to a faulty turbocharger issue as
described above.

« If diagnosis confirms that your vehicle has the issue, the repair will be performed at no
cost to you.

« If diagnosis reveals that your vehicle has an unrelated issue(s). any necessary repairs
will not be covered under this warranty extension. Your dealer will advise you what the
associated repair cost(s) will be.

What you should do:

« Ensure all vehicle drivers have read the vehicle owner’'s manual so they are familiar
with how the emissions system and associated warning lights (including the MIL) work.
In some locales, an illuminated Malfunction Indicator Lamp could cause your vehicle to
fail an emissions inspection, and your vehicle registration application could be denied.

« Please be aware that other conditions (unrelated to the issue described in this letter)
may cause the MIL in your vehicle to illuminate. Customers should be prepared to cover
diagnosis and repair costs associated with these other, unrelated conditions.
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